

Wednesday, August 20, 2008

The Honorable Brad Henry Governor of the State of Oklahoma 212 State Capitol Building Oklahoma City, OK 73105

Dear Governor Henry,

The Edmond Convention & Tourism Advisory Board has noted the continuing discussion regarding the expansion of AMTRAK service to Newton, KS thereby accessing the Kansas City market. We are firm in our belief that such a venture would be beneficial to Oklahoma.

Such an expansion would bring leisure travelers from both Kansas and Texas to more locations in Oklahoma thereby expanding the tourism revenues generated in our state by this business. Edmond's location is a key opportunity in Oklahoma's service of rail travelers providing a vibrant visitor experience for incoming riders and access to an educated and affluent community of prospective travelers for the system. Edmond's picturesque downtown area, adjacent to historic Rt. 66, would be the location of an AMTRAK stop in this community.

An AMTRAK stop in Edmond would be of significant benefit in Oklahoma's future growth in public transportation for commuter traffic. This is a community with a growing population and a vibrant economy.

The Edmond Convention & Tourism Advisory Board supports the expansion of passenger rail service from Oklahoma City to Newton, Kansas. We respectfully request that Edmond be considered as a stop and ask that our community be actively included in future discussion on this important transportation issue.

Yours in Tourism,

Scott Smelser, Chairman

Edmond Convention & Tourism Advisory Board

cc: Edmond Mayor and City Council

Edmond Convention & Tourism Advisory Board Members

Larry Stevens, COE City Manager Steve Murdock, COE City Attorney

Edmond Convention & Visitors Bureau

Physical: 1030 S Bryant - Mailing: PO Box 2970 Edmond, OK 73083

Local: 405.341.4344 - Fax: 405.216.7783 - Toll Free: 866.641.4344